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Board of Assessors – January 25, 2010 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:37PM by Chairman Jay Newton.  Present were 
Board Members Jack McKiernan and Pete Manning and Assessor Will Naser. 

 
 

1. The Board reviewed and signed the warrants, commitments, omitted Verizon 
Internet bill and approved exemptions. 

 
2. The Board reviewed and approved one statutory exemption. 

 
3. Per the open meeting law, if the Board goes on field visits with Will, it is not 

considered a meeting as long as there are no decision or deliberations. 
 

4. There was a lengthy discussion on Oak Grove and the work Pete is doing. 
 

5. The Board met Dick Swadel of Patriot Properties. 
 

6. Board discussed the abatements and the logistics of it. 
 

7. Jay asked about the Deputy Assessor position – will explained that they sent it out 
to post on the Mass Appraisal site.. 

 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:30PM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Terri Balabanis – Administrative Assistant 
 
 


